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 CHERRY CHATTER COMMITTEE NEXT CC MEETING

Please bring along:
• A $2 gold coin donation per person 
which will be collected at the BBQ
• Meat will be supplied
• Table and chairs
• Umbrella (for the wise or those who 
are just unsure about the weather)
• A salad and sweet to share
• Plates, glasses and eating utensils
• The Club Bar WILL BE OPEN so 
please do NOT bring you own drinks 
therefore supporting our local sport-
ing clubs.

The Cherry Chatter committee look 
forward to seeing you on the day

RAINFALL REPORT

Rainfall for October 2014 12.0
Rainfall for October 2013 48.6
Average rainfall for October 49.5

Rainfall to end October 2014 714
Rainfall to end October 2013 844.6
Average to end October 830.6
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The Cherry Chatter Christmas 
BBQ is to be held on Sunday the 

7th of December at the Cherry Gar-
dens/Ironbank Recreation Ground 
from 4 p.m. onwards. 
In addition to the vast array of activi-
ties - this year, following on from suc-
cessful competitions of previous years 
will be the Cherry Chatter Junior Best 
Decorated Cup Cake Competition 
where children are invited to bring 
along cupcakes designed by them. Af-
ter viewing by our highly experienced 
judges, the winners will be awarded a 
prize and their place immortalised in 
Cherry Gardens history. 

Essentially we have 4 age divisions;
up to 8 years. 9 - 11 years, 12 - 15 and 
16 upwards.

There is only 1 rule - there are NO 
rules when it comes to decorating. 
We won’t be sampling so they don’t 
even have to be edible!

 In addition on the day:
• Father Christmas will be attending 
by special invitation
• Games, races and prizes for the kids
• Carols
• Face Painting
• Clancy the Train will be making an 
appearance
• And much, much more …….

 Please also make sure that you bring 
a tin of food or some toiletries to put 
under the Christmas tree for the Sal-
vation Army.
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 Chair  Don Watton
 Deputy Chair Bill Semple

 Editorial Team: Don Watton, Paul Heck
 Secretary Bev Watton
 Treasurer/Ads Margaret Macks
 Newsletter Vicki Kirss 83882261, Paul Heck 0410470309
 Postal Address: 409 Cherry Gardens Rd., Cherry Gardens SA 5157
 CC email address: cherrychatter@yahoo.com
 Website: http://cherrychatter.org.au

Next meeting will be held on Wednesday 
December 10th at the Cherry Gardens Hall.
Articles to be received 5th of each month



PLEASE TAKE NOTE:-
Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are not necessarily 
shared by all members of the Cherry Chatter Committee.
NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve any controversial 
article for publishing unless the name and address of the author is supplied.

HALL NEWS
CHERRY GARDENS MEMO-

RIAL HALL FOR HIRE
Available for hire for all functions, 
meetings & social occasions
Very reasonable rates
For bookings and more informa-
tion phone 8270-2232

Ralph Crowder Catherine Macks
Zoe Edwards Lexie Edwards
Ann Grear Sarah Linn
Karli Vickerman Zoe O’Callaghan
Sahara Smith Nikhili Smith
Andrew Whiteford
Holley Tootell Sophie Monahan
Scott Treloar Cathy Weir
Darryl Spencer Daryl Brooks

HAPPY BIRTHDAYS
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JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Cherry Gardens: Michael (Mike) Deare, Ph 83882185
   648 Cherry Gardens Road
Coromandel East:  Mrs. Vicki Hayman - Ph 83707883
   Baldev Singh Dhaliwal - Ph 83705048, Mob 0411 113 331
Aberfoyle Park:   Fisher Offi ce Mon, Wed, Fri - 11 to 12
   2 to 4 only Phone Ph. 8270 5122
Blackwood:   Darren of Kruse Legal - Ph 82781779

JP’s work at no charge, so please call fi rst to book an appointment

SCOTT CREEK CONSERVATION PARK NEWS

The Need to Weed
Whilst the cost of weeds to Aus-

tralian agriculture has been estimated 
to be in the vicinity of $4 billion per 
year, the cost to our natural ecosys-
tems, (waterways, intact remnant 
bush, coastal dunes etc), is almost im-
possible to quantify. A half a million 
dollars a year is spent on keeping one 
species of water weed, Mimosa, out of 
Kakadu!

Impacts of invasive species both 
non-native (exotic) and non-indig-
enous natives, range from relatively 
subtle through to completely over-
whelming. Too often these impacts are 
occurring out of public sight, in our 
reserves and bushland.

In the MLR we have the full palette. 
Dense infestations of blackberries, 
broom, gorse and bone-seed are a 
common sight throughout the local 
area on both private and public land. 
The species that displace our native 
plants often create a virtual mono-
culture which in turn supports few-

er native species and the overall bi-
odiversity is severely compromised. 
Blackberries are a very good example, 
where creek-lines throughout the 
hills would have once been lined with 
reeds, rushes, grasses, tea-trees and 
acacias, many if not most, are a black-
berry wonderland. The dense shade 
they create prevents the germination 
of all but the hardiest species; they 
also extract large amounts of water. 
Broom is another example where the 
thousands of seeds shed every year 
can very quickly transform good bush-
land into wasteland, these seeds will 
also lie dormant for up to thirty years 
or more and be the fi rst to germinate 
after a fi re.

The continuing decline of many of our 
woodland birds, (at least 30 species), 
has not been slowed and is likely to 
deteriorate further with global warm-
ing. Habitat loss through invasive pest 
plants is up there with land clearing 
and habitat fragmentation as drivers 
of this decline.

So if you are thinking of joining the 
Friends of Scott Creek, think of the 
work we do as bush-care and habitat 
restoration, not weeding and how you 
may be helping reverse that decline.  

Tom Hands

Remember to check out what’s on at 
the Coromandel Community Centre by 
visiting their website:
www.communitywebs.org/Coromandel 
Community Centre/ 
For information on Coromandel Valley 
history, events and more, go to;
www.coroalive.org.au,  Trevor Con-
lon - Ph 8270-5686 or David Wyatt Ph 
8270-4400

COMMUNITY NEWS



LETTERS TO THE EDITOR
Protect your hay as 2 different people 
have had their hay stolen in the last 
10 days.
Gill Sims (via mobile)

Greetings Fellow Equines and 
Horse Owners!

With a long hot summer forecast, we 
need to be right up to date with our 
fi re plan not just for humans, but also 
for all our other pets. Firstly make sure 
you have a fi re plan in place. Write it 
up, put it on the fridge, have a copy in 
a frequented shed and/or stables. Any 
points you are not sure on, contact 
your local fi re brigade. The more in-
formed we are, the better help we are 
to neighbours, the volunteer fi re-fi ght-
ers and ourselves. Discuss your fi re 
plan with family members, have plenty 
of water buckets strategically placed, 
have a collection of the clothes you 
might wear in an emergency – leather 
gloves, long sleeved tops and good sol-
id boots. If fi re is threatening, take all 
gear off your horse(s), have tails well 
trimmed, have a list of your horse(s) 
identifying characteristics, brands, 
age, sex, size, colour, scars etc. If your 
plan is to go, things to plan for may 
be where to go. It may be Morphet-
tville or Wayville showgrounds or just 
someone living on the plains.
Keeping tuned in to the radio will be a 
help as up to date information comes 
through. If you have your own fl oat, 
either have a collection of things you 
need for your horse or at least a list. 
Making a list in advance will save time 
and help ensure you don’t forget an-
ything ( as we tend to do when in a 

OVER THE STABLE DOOR

rush). If you decide to stay, then clean 
up around house (that goes without 
saying), stables, yards, paddocks and 
fence-lines. Having said that if you 
intend to brush cut or slash, try not 
to do it on a dry, windy day. Horses 
can really panic in a fi re and will lit-
erally run blindly. If possible discuss 
with neighbours re keeping adjoining 
gates open. These are just some of the 
things we can do to keep ourselves 
and equines safe. Hopefully we don’t 
have to put it into action, but at least 
there is some peace of mind in know-
ing we are somewhat prepared.
Remember we equines can drink 
up to 60 litres of water a day in hot 
weather, so make sure there is plen-
ty available and check it regularly. We 
may also need shade and a fl y-veil. If 
water is not a problem, we appreciate 
a hose down on a hot day too!
Have a carroty Christmas everyone 
and see you in the New Year!

This fi re danger sea-
son has had an ear-

lier than usual start for the Cherry 
Gardens CFS Brigade Crews have al-
ready been busy, going out on Strike 
Team deployments (to Torrens Vale 
and Nantawarra), along with a num-
ber of local call-outs, most of these 
being ‘tree down’ or motor vehicle 
accidents.
The Brigade is always keen to hear 
from anybody that may be interested 
in joining the CFS, as there are a range 
of positions and jobs that need to be 
fi lled right across the Brigade, from 
operational fi re-fi ghters to operation-
al support, such as communications, 
administrative and logistic support 
roles.

The Brigade has seen an increase in 
our membership over the last few 
years, but we are also mindful of the 
need to plan ahead and ensure that 
more locals are a key part of the fu-
ture of the Brigade. So if you’ve ever 
wondered or considered what it’s like  
to become involved in the CFS, then 
come along to one of our regular 
Monday night training sessions, which 
start at 7:30 pm, or give me a call on 
0410470309.

The Sturt Group CFS Tanker Appeal 
continues to move closer and closer 
to its goal, but still has some way to 
go. The amount that the community 
has donated so far is quite staggering 
and is a testament to the support that 

CFS NEWS
the wider community is providing the 
CFS, which we really appreciate. Many 
people have suggested that with re-
cent marked increase in the Emergen-
cy Services Levy we no longer need 
to fund raise. Unfortunately this is not 
the case at all as all of the SA emer-
gency services is about to go through 
a major structural change, which costs 
money and there has been a change 
in the way the state government has 
allocated funding from other sources 
to support and supplement the emer-
gency services.
We still need your support, so if you 
are willing and able please continue to 
support your local CFS, by either vol-
unteering or donating. Thank you.
Paul Heck page 3

LUNGING CLINIC
Coming up in the New Year, the week-
end of 17th and 18th January, a lunging 
and work in hand clinic.  
Bring your own horse or use one of 
ours.  
Costs will be kept to a minimum.  
If weather very hot, will schedule 
classes for early morning or later in 
the day.  
Contact Sandy Doig for more details 
on 83882311. 
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NO ROOM AT THE INN
We know him as Jesus of Nazareth. So how come 
he was born in Bethlehem? The Romans were the 
political leaders in Judea at that time. Like Govern-
ments the world over they collected taxes from 
the people. There were roads to build, aqueducts 
to bring water to the cities, armies to control the 
empire. Caesar Augustus the Roman ruler, commanded that all citizens should 
be enrolled; the Roman equivalent of our tax fi le numbers. All Hebrew families 
had to enrol in the home town of their family. Joseph was a member of the 
house of David whose home town was Bethlehem in Judea. So Joseph and his 
wife Mary travelled to Bethlehem, but when they got there many others had 
done the same thing and there was no room at the inn. The inn keeper offered 
them a bed in the hay out the back among the livestock. And that was the mo-
ment Jesus arrived.
Sometimes babies are born in the back of a car on the way to hospital. His birth 
must have been very inconvenient for Mary, but Jesus arrived at just the right 
time in history. Several hundred years before Jesus birth, the prophet Micah 
said that the saviour would be born in Bethlehem (Micah 5:2). This was just 
one of dozens of prophecies that Jesus fulfi lled to show that he is the promised 
Messiah. Because the Romans maintained law and order all around the Medi-
terranean, the apostles were able to spread the good news all over the empire. 
People who believe his message celebrate Jesus’ birth at Christmas, believing 
that he came into the world to become God’s perfect sacrifi ce for sin, for all 
who believe in him. 
The Cherry Church wishes everyone in Cherry Gardens a happy and blessed 
Christmas.

REMEMBER THE CHRISTMAS CAROLS AT THE HALL ON FRIDAY 19 DE-
CEMBER, 2014 at 7.30pm

CHURCH NEWS

WELCOME PACKS

If someone new has moved in near 
you, call a committee member to 
deliver a Welcome Pack. All new res-
idents also receive a gift, courtesy of 
the Cherry Chatter Committee. Wel-
come Pack information is also availa-
ble on our website at;
http://cherrychatter.org.au

Now you can easily donate using
Paypal on our website sponsorship 

page! Look for us on Facebook!
Or our Bank SA BSB 105078

Account 056591840.
Website: www.mintonfarm.org

Email: mintonfarm@adam.com.au
455 Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry 

Gardens, SA, 5157
Ph 8270-1169 Mob 0422 938 439

Fax 8270-6546

the Zoo work, and felt very privileged 
to be welcomed by the Vets and Staff. 
Thank you to all who donated, attend-
ed, supported our recent garage sale. 
It was a huge success. I am sorting 
books, clothes etc that was not sold, 
into a more organised fashion, so next 
year it will be easier to view the goods 
for sale! Should you wish to donate 
anything towards the sale, you are 
welcome to bring it anytime and we 
will store it in anticipation! Thanks.
Thanks also to the neighbours who 
have brought gum for the injured 
koalas- a never ending task! We have 
4 in at the moment that consume a 
large amount between them. There 
is a 540 gram boy who was running 
along Kenihans Road heading toward 

Main South Road!; a young female 
with kidney issues; a young aggressive 
boy with an injured hind leg from a 
car impact; and little Mandy (400gms) 
now weighing in over 3.5kgs! Should 
you have some fresh gum available 
please cut it about2 or 3 foot long and 
place it immediately into a drum of 
water, otherwise the koalas won’t eat 
it! Thanks.
Thanks again to Mark Burns from L.
J.Hookers Blackwood, who is kindly 
collecting food for the Christmas An-
imal Appeal. We wish you all a Happy, 
safe Christmas Season and look for-
ward to providing our free community 
service to you next year, as we work 
together to conserve and improve the 
natural diversity of our beautiful loca-
tion that we all call “Home”. 
Bev Langley.

Another whirlwind Spring/Summer 
season has brought in a myriad of res-
cues from kangaroos, koalas, echidnas 
and possums, to lizards, ducklings and 
rosellas. Most having been impacted 
upon by humans` pets, cars, mowers 
etc. Young koalas are already present-
ing with kidney failure after only one 
hot day! If you can provide water for 
distressed koalas at the base of a tree 
you will be helping them to survive . 
We now have a blood testing facility 
that can diagnose the extent of kid-
ney damage suffered, which has been 
fantastic to assist with the long term 
prognosis for these animals. The con-
sumables needed to run these test is 
expensive but in the best interests of 
each individual animal.
I recently attended a TACTIC training 
workshop at Taronga Zoo, demon-
strating the value of educating animals 
to improve their quality of life. I was 
able to see fi rst-hand the rescue work 
that was carried out as an adjunct to 

MINTON FARM



CHERRY GARDENS HISTORY SPOTLIGHT
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On Friday October 31st the Cher-
ry Chatter group, Hall and Coro 

National Trust held a Spotlight on 
Cherry Gardens History evening at 
the Hall and the 45 or so people that 
turned up had the questions that were 
asked in the last edition answered 
along with learning a lot of other in-
teresting information about Cherry 
Gardens. There were a number of 
speakers and lives were refl ected on, 
stories recounted and photos looked 
at.
For those that either forgot or could 
not make it we believe there was 
enough interest for us to plan another 
evening probably around March/April 
next year.
The National Trust recorded the 
evening and has promised to make 
the audio available to us. They are also 
looking into transcribing this audio.
So what were the answers to some of 
those questions you might ask?
How did Cherry Gardens get its 
name?
The story goes that in 1838, three 
men, Henry Field, Edward Burgess and 
Isaac Jacobs were in search of fodder 
east of Happy Valley and came across 
a clearing with Kangaroo Grass. After 
cutting some of this grass into sheaths 
they sat and were eating lunch under 
a tree that had an unusual fruit that 

looked a little like a cherry with the 
stone on the outside. They chose to 
name the location Cherry Gardens 
due to this tree and the fruit that had 
a similar look to cherries.
What families were the earliest pio-
neers in the district?
The earliest pioneers of the district 
were families such as Jacobs, Lewis, 
Broadbent, Field, Boothey, Middleton, 
White, Chambers, Hare, Thompson 
and Brumby.
When was the Church built?
The fi rst part of the Church, on Hicks 
Hill road was built in 1849. It has since 
been extended and added to howev-
er it has always been in constant use 
since then.
Where was the original community 
Hall?
The original Community Hall was 
located on Hicks Hill road and built 
by the Rechabites. It was in use from 
around 1894 until 1956 when the Me-
morial Hall was built on Cherry Gar-
dens Road, as a memorial to the resi-
dents of Cherry Gardens that fought 
in the world wars.
What are the origins for all the road 
names?
Most of the roads in the district are 
named after one of the pioneer fam-
ilies that lived on the roads. A couple 
of the road names have interesting 

origins in particular, Starr and Arrow 
Road. Reg Frith recounted the follow-
ing back in 1994:
‘This Star and Arrow Road, the story 
told to me was that sailors used to 
jump ship and head for the hills, and 
there was a star and arrow pointing to 
where they could get safe refuge until 
such time as the ship sailed because 
they could get out on the rise and see 
when the ship had left the port, and 
they knew they were safe then from 
being caught and taken back to the 
ship. Another interesting one was the 
road now called Vicks Road. The locals 
used to know it as Poverty Nob but 
there’s not a resident in that area that 
would agree to having it called Poverty 
Nob, so I called it Vicks Road because 
he was the one that was living at the 
end of the road at that time.’

GEORGE’S GARDENING
SUGGESTIONS for November

If you haven’t mulched your garden, 
it must be done now to reduce soil 

temperature and evaporation. 
Dead-head spent fl owers on natives 
as well as roses, daisies, plumbago and 
cut off stray growth on wisteria.
Plant impatiens, begonias or coleus in 
the shade. 
Remember to liquid fertilize every 2 
- 3 weeks.
Continue to plant a tomato or two for 
continuous cropping, another patch of 
sweet corn, and some more beans - I 
like the purple climbers
Net your fruit trees early - the lori-
keets have already been sampling the 
pears on my tree and they do enjoy 
cherries!

Meetings are held at the Uniting 
Church meeting room, 87 Hicks 

Hill Road Cherry Gardens at 7.30pm 
usually on the 2nd Monday of the 
month. Other excursions and garden 
visits occur on an ad-hoc basis.
Supper is provided and we have lucky 
door prizes.
Visitors are most welcome.
Contacts are:-  Ray 8383-6011 or 
Shirley 0403 801 916

Next meeting will be our Christmas 
Lunch at the Coromandel Communi-
ty Centre on Sunday 14 December at 
11.30

GARDEN CLUB

Fire can devastate communities, liveli-
hoods and properties. Deliberately lit 
fi res have the potential to cause serious 
harm to people and property and can 
cause signifi cant damage to your local 
community.
To help prevent arsonists targeting your 
home, consider implementing these 
crime prevention strategies:
Lock your home, shed and vehicle at all 
times.
Keep rubbish bins in a secure area.
Maintain lawns and shrubs surrounding 
your home and shed. If required, contact 
your local council to manage surrounding 
areas.
Plant shrubs and bushes away from your 
house and shed.
Keep your yard clear of rubbish and plant 
debris.
Secure all combustible material and fl am-
mable fuels away from your home.
External doors should have minimal gaps 
to prevent papers and fl ammable items 
being pushed inside your home, garage 
or shed.
Remove graffi ti regularly so your proper-
ty looks cared for.
Join your local Neighbourhood Watch or 
Rural Watch program to help keep your 
community safe.
For further information contact the 
Crime Prevention Section at your near-
est police station or visit www.police.
sa.gov.au

ARSON PREVENTION



Thank you to our regular and new 
monthly advertisers. Without you 
our newsletter would not exist.
To view our advertisements on-
line, please go to:
http://cherrychatter.word-
press.com/advertisers-sup-
port-those-who-support-us/

ADVERTISERS
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In the past we have shared the 
after hours case load over week-
ends with the Mt Barker Vets. 
We would like to advise that 
with more vets in our practice now 
we will be providing our own after 
hour’s emergency cover. If you have an 
emergency at any time please phone 
the clinic number 83883455 and you 
will be diverted straight to the mobile 
of the vet on duty! 
Unfortunately we have already had 
our fi rst snake bite cases for the sum-
mer season!
The signs of snakebite vary depend-
ing on factors such as type of venom, 
location of bite and amount of venom 
injected. Dogs are more commonly 
bitten on the face or jaw, cats on their 
paws. Signs may include:
DOGS - Unsteadiness, hind leg weak-
ness, dilated pupils and worsening pa-
ralysis. Sudden weakness followed by 
collapse. Respiratory distress Shaking 
or twitching of the muscles and diffi -
culty blinking. Vomiting. Loss of blad-
der and bowel control. Dilated pupils. 
Coma. Blood in urine. Death can oc-
cur within 2 hours of snakebite
CATS - Dilated pupils. Progressive 
weakness leading to paralysis – fi rst 
your cat may look like it is bunny hop-
ping because it’s hind legs are becom-
ing paralysed.
Just a warning with black snakes some-
times symptoms do not show for 24 
hours. If there is any possibility your 
pet may have been bitten please con-
tact us immediately. Being bitten pre-

MEADOWS VET NEWS
a large vet bill, we now offer VetPay! 
Any payment plan must be organised 
prior to work being done! 
We are legally unable to sell any S4 
medication unless your pet or animal 
has been seen by a vet. This includes all 
forms of antibiotics! Anyone wanting 
a repeat prescription for medication 
needs to phone ahead to organise this. 
Any prescriptions must be authorised 
by a vet and this can take time – we 
hate to keep people waiting!
Our wonderful groomer Jill is getting 
quite busy (as soon as the sun starts 
to shine!) please book ahead for any 
clipping or grooming services! 
Also our cat boarding is already get-
ting busy over the summer holidays 
again please book early!
It is important during warmer weath-
er to keep electrolytes up to your 
horse. We make and sell our own at a 
much cheaper price than commercial-
ly made ones!
It is itchy scratchy time of year! The 
earlier you bring your dog in to see us 
the quicker we can start investigating 
the cause, the sooner the appropriate 
treatment and advice on managing or 
preventing further problems can be 
given. More importantly, the sooner 
your dog will thank you!
Now is the time to keep on top of 
your fl ea prevention program. Please 
remember that our prices for fl ea 
control products are competitive with 
on-line stores to ensure you use the 
most appropriate product for your 
pet!

viously does not 
give your pet any 
immunity to fur-
ther bites nor de-

ter them from being inquisitive. First 
aid includes keeping your pet quiet. 
Carry your pet rather than let it walk 
to avoid speeding the spread of the 
snake venom. Contact us as soon as 
you suspect your pet may have been 
bitten.
Finally, if your pet has been bitten by 
a snake please get someone to phone 
ahead to let us know you are on your 
way. Then we can make sure we have a 
vet and any equipment or drugs ready 
to make treatment quicker and less 
stressful for all concerned.
With horses the most common sign 
a snake has bitten a horse is to fi nd 
the horse has died in its paddock. 
The signs of snakebite are usually 
weakness and collapse. The weakness 
tends to be progressive. It starts in the 
back and works forward. It gradually 
gets worse and they collapse on the 
ground. Paralysis extends to the dia-
phragm and chest muscles resulting 
in death. If you see your horse actu-
ally being bitten get help straight away 
before any clinical signs appear. If you 
wait for signs to appear it will be too 
late! For any chance of recovery the 
antivenine needs to be administered 
within 20 minutes. So you don’t have 
much time- we really recommend 
having your vet on speed dial!
Finally some Monthly Reminders!
If you would like 12 months to pay off 
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HORSE STABLES & SHEDS 

 Extensions & Alterations. 

  Steelwork. 

  Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards. 

  Site - Welding. 

  Concrete Tank Roofs. 

  Carports & Verandahs. 
 

Lance Hart 
 

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 

Mobile: 0411 551 750 
LIC NO BLD: 165324 

 

 



 

 

 

 
" ESTABLISHED 1953 " 

 
QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS 

  
Our Workshop is on Site. 

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications 
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.  

 
JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING 

ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD 
INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS 

WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese 
 

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. 
Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. 

(We are open 6 days a week) 
 

Contact us: by Email: wishartjewellers@bigpond.com 
Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160 

www.wishartjewellers.com.au 
 

 

David J O'Ryan 
 

Painting & Decorating 
 

 
 

Interior / Exterior Painting 
  

Paper Hanging & 
Stripping 

 

Free quotes anytime 
 

No job too big or small 
 

Phone 8278-4364 
Mobile 0415 347 329 

 

djopainting@hotmail.com 
 

Lic No BLD201369 

 

 

CHRIS'S GARDENING 
SERVICE 

 
*  LANDSCAPING       * PRUNING   
* TREE LOPPING       * WEEDING   
* GUTTER CLEANING     * LAWN 

MOWING  * WHIPPER SNIPPING. * 

ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS 

AND FRUIT TREES.     * INSTALLING 

RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM WATER 

PIPES AND   
* FENCING RURAL AREAS 

 

Phone: 0415 842 374 
 

 
 

Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality – Rural 

Plumbing  -  Gas Fitting  -  Roofing & Guttering 
 

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting) 

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps 

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement 

 

Call Brett  M: 0438 314 122  (24hrs/7days)  or 8270 8766 (B/H) 

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens.       BLD 211915 / PGE 7292 
 

mailto:djopainting@hotmail.com
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CONVEYANCER 
 

PROPERTY SETTLEMENTS 

LAND DIVISIONS 

PRIVATE CONTRACTS 
FAMILY TRANSFERS 

COMMUNITY APPLICATIONS 

 
If you sell or transfer your property to another 

owner  
 

Contact   
 

JUNE HOSKIN 
 

CONVEYANCER  
 

Phone (08) 8221-5225 
Mobile 0417 871 607 

 

Use local business 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

"Your Ultimate Toolbox!" 
.Trailers  .Party Hire  .Heavy Duty Lawnmowers 

.Garden Equipment  .Mulchers  .Lawn 

Maintenance Equipment  .Portable Toilets  .Plate 
Vibrators  .Rollers  .Concrete Mixers  .Rotary 

Hoes  .Hole Diggers  .Horse Floats  .Dingo Mini 
.Diggers and much more…… 

 


 

76 Main Rd, Blackwood. Ph: 8370-2488 
 

 

BLACKWOOD 

HIRE 
 

8370 2488 
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GRAIN & FODDER 

Stock Feeds – Pet Food  

POL Chooks – Grains & Seeds 

Pea Straw – Lucerne Hay 

Cereal Hay 

Animal Health Products – 

Rural Merchandise 

Garden Products –  Fertilisers 
 

432 Main Rd, Coromandel 
Valley 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Ph.   08 8270 2173 

 Fax. 08 8270 6061 

 

 

www.neds.net.au 
 

GIFT • HOME • DÉCOR 
 

Proudly owned and operated by two 
Cherry Gardens families 

 
 

 

Open 6 days 
Closed 

Mondays 
 

 
 

Council Enquiries 8384-0666 
 

THALASSA WARD 
 

Your Local Councillors 

Cr Martin Bray : 8383 6207 

Cr Brian Nankivell : 0409 301 151 

Cr Darryl Parslow : 0408 847 293 

Cr Marion Themeliotis : 0413 747 351 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.neds.net.au/
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STEVE BOWDEN 
 

Outdoor Home Improvements 
 

Builders Lic No. RL23784 
 

* Pergolas 
* Carports 
* Timber Decks 
* Verandahs 

 
RMB 785 Ackland Hill Road, 
CHERRY GARDENS SA 5157 

 

Phone 8388-2018 or 0412 392 171 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEVENS & ANDREW 
Certified Practising Accountants 
Registered Company Auditors 

 

Does your club, association, trust 
account or super fund need 

auditing?  
 

Ironbank local Craig Stevens can 
assist. With more than 20 years 

experience in the accounting 
profession, we can help meet your 

audit compliance obligations. 
 

Contact - Craig Stevens 
Phone: 8392 8706 

craigs@afscompliance.com.au 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Phone Therese on… 
 

8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Phone Therese on… 
 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

 

 

 

 

 

FACE PAINTING 

 

  Parties 

 Promotions 

  Any special 
occasion 

  For all ages 
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                         Your Local 

          Massage  

         Therapist 

 

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI 
 

(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA) 
 

For Therapeutic Massage,  Remedial Massage, 
Shiatsu,   Bowen Technique 

 
Rebates for most Health Funds 

Gift Vouchers available 
 

Telephone 8270 -1206  Mobile 0408 011 206 
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A family operated business that 
takes pride and care in being 
committed to giving 
professional service at a most 
competitive price.  
 

• Our professional trained team 
can assist you with a trouble free 
relocation. 
 

• Household removals  
 

• Local, country and interstate  
 

• Office and commercial 
relocations  
 

• Secure storage facilities  
 

• Free quotes  
 

• Insurance 

 

Antiques are our speciality 
 

Absolute care is taken with your 
possessions - safe, reliable and 

secure. 

 

Phone: (08) 8326-5333 
Fax:(08) 8326-3962 

Email: delco@bigpond.net.au  

 

RJS HOME & GARDEN 
 

General maintenance  

& handyman jobs 

Woody weed control 

Proficient in most trades 
 

Skills include: paving, tiling, 

painting, storm water and roofing 

repairs etc. 

No job too small. 
 

James Russell 
Phone (08) 8388-2560 

Mobile: 0430 208 860 

 
 

 

 
 

                                                   TANDEM TIPPER HIRE                SKID STEER LOADER 
 

       TRACKLOADER           GENERAL EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION              EXCAVATOR 
 

STILL AVAILABLE FOR WORK IN THE CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

* House sites     * Horse Arenas    * Driveways    * Tennis Courts 

* Tank and Shed Sites    * Fire Tracks   * Surplus Filling Removed 
 

                                 Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 or 0413 280 513                         Lic. No. SR41157 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

        ISOBEL REDMOND MP 
                 Member for Heysen 

 

 

        If you have any local or State issues 
                please contact my office 
 

 

10/14 Druids Ave Stirling 5152 
     Telephone:     8339 5077 
     Facsimile:       8339 6817 

 

            Email: heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au 
 

 




 

For all your 
Tyre & Battery needs 

 

Contact  Peter Frith 
Phone (08) 8388-2263 
Mobile 0429 690 726 

 

frithautomotive@bigpond.com 
 

443 Frith Road 
Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads, 

CHERRY GARDENS SA 51575157 
 

 

BRADBROOK 
CONSTRUCTIONS 

 
YOUR LOCAL BUILDER 
LICENCE NO. GL121159 

[ M.B.A. Member ] 

 
General Building, Pergolas & 

Verandahs, Heritage Restorations 
Alterations & Additions. 

 

COMPETITIVE RATES 
 

Phone Brian on 0419 828 209 
 

563 Ackland Hill Rd, Coro East 

 

mailto:delco@bigpond.net.au
mailto:heysen@parliament.sa.gov.au
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  

 

 
 
 
 
 

BACKHOE HIRE 
 
 

 

 Earthmoving 
 Excavating  
 Driveways 
 Trenching 
 Shed & Tank Sites 
 Footings 
 Soakage Trenches 
 Stumps Removed 

 

JEFF BURTON 
 

Vicks Road,  
Cherry Gardens 

 

PHONE: 8388-2268 
 

Mobile:  
0410 533 268 
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          Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc 
          Dr Roxanne Harvey BVetMed MRCVS 
          Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons) 

 

  “Providing professional, friendly care to  all creatures great and small” 
 

  Incorporating our “Woofs and Whiskers” pet grooming and “Meadows Mews” cat boarding. 
 

           Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination 
 
 

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or  
find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre  

Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au  
 

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201     PHONE 8388-3455 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 
 

 

 Emilis Prelgauskas 

architect  

108 Cherry Gardens Road 

0415 631 713  

your property reviewed for  
energy and water saving 

  

BEEF FOR ONLY $7.00/KG 
 

¼, ½ or even a whole animal 
Delivered free of charge 

Labelled and packed 2-4 serves 
 

Grass fed cattle –  
Hormone Free 

 

Beef on the Hoof 
0457 307 848 

beefonthehoof@bigpond.com  
 

 
Geoff Cook 

Hoof trimming & Holistic Horse 

Care 

Coromandel East  

Mob: 0422 445 855 
 

 

Rochelle’s Nails 
& Beauty 

 

Using only the best quality 
products. Artistic Acrylic and Gel. 

Fully certified nail technician. 
Home based in Cherry Gardens 

 
Rochelle Buckle 

0409 500 032 
 

http://www.meadowsvet.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au
mailto:beefonthehoof@bigpond.com
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 CHERRY GARDENS 
PLUMBING 

 

Your Local Plumber 

 
 

* All Plumbing Work 
* Blocked Drains 
* Hot Water 
* Gas Fitting 
* Burst Pipes 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Lic. 1284 
 

 

Phone Stephen Wood 
On 8388-2028 or 

Mobile 0419 807 611 
 

 
 

 
 

PARTY SHOP 24/7 (PREVIOUSLY THE PARTY SUPERSTORE BRIGHTON) 
 

▪   Helium Balloons     ▪   Themed Party Supplies 

▪   Licensed Party Supplies   ▪   Costume Accessories 

▪   Corporate Events 

▪   Coloured Disposable Tableware  
 

We offer a Delivery Service 
 

STORE LOCATION 
449 Brighton Road, Brighton SA 5048       Phone: 8296-4999 

 

OPEN 7 DAYS or shop online at www.partyshop247.com.au 
Email:  tania@partyshop247.com.au  

 

“if we are not open in store we are open online” 
 

Party with us 24/7 on Facebook and twitter – partyshop247aus 
 

 

 
 

http://www.partyshop247.com.au/
mailto:tania@partyshop247.com.au
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SPECIALISING IN – 
 

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND 
DRIVEWAYS 

 

 
 

TRACKED SKID STEER,  BOBCAT,  EXCAVATORS &  TANDEM TIPPER 
 

 

 

LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

                                               PHONE   SCOTT on 8270 – 8270                         BLD232706 
 

 

 

 

Dependable Cabinetry 
 
 

 

Fully Licensed and Insured Cabinet 
Maker 

 

 Kitchens 

 Laundry/Bathrooms 

 Wardrobes 

 Cupboards 
 

New…Refurbishments…Repairs 
 

Free Quotes 
GREG BARTEL 

Ph: 8370 8957 Mob: 0438 240 863 
 

 

112 Upper Sturt Rd, Upper Sturt 5156 
ABN 78152 180 496   

LICENSED BLD 175 769 

 

 

 

 

AQUARIUS 
 

WINDOW CLEANING 
 

 SHOPS 

 OFFICES 

 HOMES 
 
 

LOCAL & RELIABLE 
 

Phone GARY on: 
 

0438 693 104 
or 8270-6038 

 


